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Open 10-6
Tel. 965 991 070

LOCAL ARTISTS EXHIBITION

Welcome to the fifth issue of The Dream Scene.
A warm thanks to all the contributors to this issue - Alan and Pat, Richard and Marjory, Vivianne and special
thanks to Pat Farnaby for hosting the e-mail ordering facility.  Remember your contribution would also be
most welcome.  If you would like to write something for the newsletter, just drop it into the mailbox outside
house no. 586 or send it to me at mick.dreamscene@googlemail.com.
I hope you enjoy this issue, it is full of practical information and tips.  If you have any suggestions for future
issues, please let me know.
I hope you all have a wonderful Summer, full of smiles, laughter, sunshine and great times!
Mick. Editor.

   Local artists’ paintings are to be exhibited by Doña Anna’s Pasty Shack throughout the Summer.  The exhibition
will be opening on Wednesday 4th July at 6 pm. Many varied works will be on show - watercolours, oils, pastels
etc., and available for purchase.  Why not select an original framed picture to complement your Spanish home
or as a gift for a friend.  A special thanks to Dave and Anna for hosting this event.  Also, as the 4th of July is
the American Day of Independence, Dave and Anna will be rustling-up a “burger & bun” promotion on the
day.
   The Pasty Shack is located on the lower ground floor of Via Park V.
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THE PADDOCKS
SPORTS BAR
VIA PARK V

JACKPOT QUIZ THURSDAYS
TEXAS HOLD ‘EM EVERY FRIDAY

NIGHT“Like he said - any fool can light a barbecue!”

     Summer has now well and truly arrived with the Midsummer Festival of San Juan last week.  There were
plenty of celebrations in Torrevieja, fire-jumping, fireworks, bonfires etc but the BIG local party was in
Alicante.  Being, probably, the biggest party of the year, it was a weeks long noisy and spectacular event.
Although the national government banned the sale of fireworks to children, the Valencian authorities ignored
the ruling i.e., don’t mess with our fiestas!  Although all-night parties seemed compulsory, the Valencianos
took pity on the non-party types by limiting bar hours to 4:30 am in the week and to 5:30 am on Sunday!
     Saturday 28th of July heralds “Party on the Beach.”  This is an anglosajón (anyone who speaks English)
rather than a Spanish event.  It begins at 12 noon and finishes at 12 midnight!  Live entertainment starts at 4
pm and finishes at 8 pm and includes the Blues Brothers and much more.  It promises to be a bit of a hoot!
The location is the large beach just before Torry town and the salt railway/promenade.
     Speaking of beaches, there are now hefty fines for taking your dog on the beach.  Fines have also been
introduced for the “lucky-lucky” (watches, sun-glasses etc) sellers, but it does not seem to reduce their
annoying presence.  Swimming while a red flag is flying can now attract a fine of up to €3,000, depending on
the location.  One person drowned in the sea off Torrevieja last week and another drowned at Santa Pola.  This
brings the toll this year to five, but sadly there will be more tragedies.  The currents off this Costa are
treacherous.  If you are caught by one the advice from the life-guards is to swim with it parallel to the coast
until it is possible to come ashore.
     In Alicante, the Tall Ships Race runs from the 4th to the 7th of July, a truly spectacular sight!
     Bio-fuel, made from cereals, are to be added by the fuel companies to all petrol and diesel in Spain from
2008, on the instructions of the Spanish government.
     Also, the Central Traffic Authority is currently working on a modification to the Road Safety Law making
headlights obligatory on all roads and at all times.  They estimate that the new law (probably in place next
year) would reduce traffic fatalities and save close to 200 lives a year.  The effect on fuel consumption would
probably be an increase of between 1 and 3%.
     The Interior Ministry is to give interest free credits of €1,000 to youngsters aged 18-25 who want to learn
how to drive.  Just what we need - more boy racers of the Spanish variety!  Continued on Page 3

Worth checking out - The Pirate Rock Bar   Tel:697 935 168
   Situated in the Playa Flamenca Commercial Centre, street level at the back facing the N332, is the Pirate
Bar and it is always a pleasure to visit it.  Operated by Charlie and Steve (who both incidentally would pass
for pirates!), Charlie is, what must be, the most attentive and lively  front man on the Costa.  The bar is
packed with pirate trivia and paraphernalia with lots of skeletons, grave-stones, swords etc (although I think
banana leaves instead of toilet paper is a bit much!). Well behaved children are welcome - get them to ask
Charlie or Steve to turn the dancing skull on - once!  The long bar has a full glass window wall with won-
derful views of the sea and shoreline.  Another attraction is live music every evening.  As Charlie says “ It’s
not that there is no karaoke here, there is no ‘effing’ karaoke here!”  The live music can range from sing-
along rock classics (audience participation is encouraged) to death metal  - a visual if not aural treat!  No
food is served. There is usually plenty of parking in front of Supercor, just a short walk from the bar.
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WHAT’S UP? - Continued.

     A Spanish lady discovered that her wedding was a fraud, while honeymooning in Tenerife.  The wedding,
which took place in a local hall in Betanzos, A Coru
was already married, and the Priest performing the ceremony was a 51 year old tractor driver from a nearby
town.  While on honeymoon the unfortunate lady discovered that the groom was taking large amounts of
money from her account.  Both the groom and “Father Pedro” are now out on bail.
     New Statutes for the self-employed - autónomos - have now been introduced in Spain.  These are very
beneficial and far-reaching and include grants. Autónomos who work for a single employer can now have
holiday entitlement etc.  A big bonus for the self-employed is a new guarantee that says the family home can
not be embargoed because of any professional debts!  I have no doubt that there is some “small print”
somewhere diluting this.  Consult a good lawyer if appropriate.
     The Euribor interest rate, used to set most Spanish mortgage rates, will end this month at just over 4.5% -
the highest level since May 2001.  Consequently the average mortgage could increase by approx. €95 a month.
According to the National Statistics Institute, the current average mortgage in Spain is €153,445, with monthly
repayments standing at €820.  This is interesting when viewed against the annual average salary of €22,000.
   A further proposed increase (previous increase of 1% in January) in the cost of electricity of 1.8% was vetoed
by the PM Snr. Zapatero.  He had previously given an undertaking that the increases would not exceed
inflation, currently around 2.3%.
     The electricity meters in some 20 million homes in Spain are to be changed at a cost of several billion euro.
According to the Government, the power companies will bear the costs.  The new meters will be able to note
the time that power was used, peaks etc and will also be able to provide remote readings.  The change-over
process will begin next year and is due for completion by 2013.
     The European Commission has referred Spain to the European Court of Justice over the Valencia Land
Law  - known as the LUV or “Land Grab Act.”  The commission states that the revised law, which came into
force in early 2006, still does not comply with EU legislation.
     The World Wildlife Fund has now condemned the water transfer projects in Spain, citing “unsustainable
urbanisations and agriculture.”  They criticised a water policy which favours golf courses, property develop-
ment and irrigation over maintaining river water levels and minimising environmental impact.  However, they
have not commented on the environmental problems associated with the alternative - desalination plants!
     A pilot scheme, operating elsewhere in courts in Spain, has now reached Alicante.  If criminals want their
suspended sentences to be confirmed by the courts, they have to apologise face-to-face to their victims.
Chances are somebody who stole a handbag could get handbagged!!
     A 35 year old motorist, Nini Jose Rodriguez, has been sentenced to 39 years in prison for hitting 34 people
with his car in 2002.  The offences happened in Oviedo city’s old quarter after a heated row over a football
match.  To date, he has spent at least seven and a half years in a top security prison - probably to protect him.!
     A Galician driver has lost 113 licence points - almost 10 licences - in just eight months since the system
came into force.  The driver, who has accumulated 45 fines will have to pay 8,000 euro and faces a prison
sentence of two years with loss of licence for six years.  Due to possible appeals, loss of points is not
automatic, which has allowed him to continue driving and reach these levels.

THREE WISHES
   An old lady is rocking away in front of the fire, reflecting,
when all of a sudden a fairy godmother appears and tells her that
she will be granted three wishes.  “Well now,” says the old lady,
“I’d like to be really rich.” POUF! Her rocking chair turns to
solid gold with diamonds. “And I’d like to be a young and beau-
tiful princess.”  POUF! She turns into a beautiful young woman.
“And for your third and final wish?” asks the fairy godmother.
Just then the lady’s cat wanders into the room.  “Oh,” she asks,
“can you change him into a handsome prince?”
POUF!  An incredibly handsome young man now stands before
her.  She stares at him, absolutely smitten.  With an infectious
smile, he saunters over to her and whispers into her ear -
“Bet you wish now you’d never had me neutered!”
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FIRST CHOICE
 MINI MARKET

VIA PARK V

FRESH BREAD DAILY
DAILY PAPERS

GREETING CARDS
 UK BRANDS & MOBILE TOP UPS

 FRIENDLY SERVICE
OPEN 7 DAYS

*FREE DELIVERIES FOR ORDERS
OVER €10 (INC DH2).

Tel: 655 077 415

PUB TALK
A rather attractive woman goes up to the bar in a quiet rural
pub. She gestures alluringly to the barman who comes over.
When he arrived, she seductively signals that he should bring
his face close to hers. When he does so, she begins to gently
caress his beard which is full and bushy.
"Are you the manager?" she asks, softly stroking his face with
both hands.
"Actually, no" he replies.
"Can you get him for me - I need to speak to him?" she asks,
running her hands up beyond his beard and into his hair.
"I'm afraid I can't" breathes the barman - clearly aroused. "Is
there anything I can do?"
"Yes there is. I need you to give him a message" she continues
huskily, popping a couple of fingers into his mouth and allow-
ing him to suck them gently. "Tell him that there is no toilet
paper in the ladies room."

Guest Restaurant Review - La Finca Eduardo’s
Tel: 965 322 830
     I was looking for a special venue.  It was a big
birthday for his nibs so I wanted somewhere special.  La
Finca had full page ads in some of the local newspapers
so I phoned them and they said they were the “best
restaurant on the Costa.” (Well they would, wouldn’t
they!)  Anyway, I booked and pre-ordered a named
bottle of French champers to be served on arrival, and a
surprise birthday cake to be served after the main course.
  When we arrived Saturday evening, the welcome was
very attentive and the chilled champers was waiting
on the table.  Most of the occupied tables outside on the patio, were well spaced and there was a great
atmosphere with people casually talking to people on other tables- possibly their friends.
     For starters we both ordered the Seafood Hot-pots, (€10) which was delicious if slightly heavy.  I thought
the portion was large enough for two.  For the main course, I ordered the Steak Rossini (€30) and he ordered
the Sole with Prawns (€25).  My steak and fresh veg were excellent.  The birthday boy was a bit disappointed
as the sole was not very fleshy  and the presentation was poor.  After the main course we were asked a number
of times if we would like a dessert, which we declined.  I was hoping that the surprise cake would arrive but
after 30 minutes there was still no sign of it!  I pretended to go to the loo but secretly chased up the waitresses.
After another 15 minutes it arrived and it was delicious.  The champagne (French) and cake cost €72 which I
thought was a fair price but two small bottles of water cost €7!
     The menu is regularly changed.  A sample of the starters are Crispy Duck & Chorizo Salad €10, La Finca
Farmhouse Pate €9 and Caesar Salad €9.  Pasta Courses - Spaghetti Bolognese €15 and Lasagne €16.  The
meat section ranged from Calves Liver €20 and Prime Fillet Steak with a choice of sauce €25, to Chargrilled
Fillet of Pork €22.  There are always a number of fresh fish dishes ranging from Lemon Sole €20 to Pan
Roasted Cod €20.  All main courses are supplied with good fresh vegetables where appropriate.
     There is no doubt that this is a popular venue, at least at weekends.  They obviously have a big marketing
budget - full page ads in newspapers etc and this is reflected in the pricing.  The menus displayed outside are
in English only.  What I did find a bit off-putting were the two signs at the entrance which stated “FOOD
MINIMUM CHARGE PER PERSON €20.”  OK, it lets you know where they stand but is is hardly
welcoming!  I doubt if we would return.    V.

(Thank you Vivianne for the review - Ed)

 A consignment of drugs including a large supply of viagra was stolen from a local chemist last week.
The Guardia Civil have issued a statement saying that they are looking for some hardened criminals.



5

Open every evening  6pm-10pm
Full A La Carte Menu, famous for our

Steak, Pasta and Fish specialities
Beautiful views overlooking the pool

Tel: 965991047/609955902
Via Park V Dream Hills (Ground Floor)

NEW RESIDENCIA CERTIFICATE - a Report from Alan and Pat at No.513

     Those of us who have been through the ordeal of applying for the old style residencia card, hoped that the
new certificate might mean less delays, hassle and queuing - but has it?  Alan and Pat in Dream Hills have
been through the new system and their report on the new procedure follows.
     “We have found out that you can now apply for your residence at the Orihuela Town Hall, near the
Mercadona supermarket in Playa Flamenca.  We got our solicitor to get us the forms (paid of course), one was
in triplicate and the other for the bank.  If you go to the bank first and pay €6.70 (for each application) the day
before you go to the town hall, it saves having to return with a receipt.  Be warned, when you take your
completed forms to the town hall, you must get there about 7.00 am!  They only give out 75 tickets, so if you
are late it means you have to go the next day. They open at 9.30 am but only Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday
mornings.  The staff speak English and you are told to return in two weeks to pick up the certificate.
     The following forms are required for registration  -
Solicitud de Certificado de Registro como Residente + three copies - one for town hall, one for bank and one
for yourself.  Some of these forms may be in triplicate, otherwise you have to photocopy them.
Modflo 790 Centro Gestor (Bank payment form)
Passport + one copy
NIF/NIE Number Form + one copy
Padron + one copy
(If you have already applied for the Residence Card, bring the original letter/application form)
     We returned two weeks later at 6.40 am to collect the certificates.  After the office opened at 8.30 am we
received another number and waited to be called.  We finally got our certificates at 10.55 that morning!”

The Adventures of Beauregard and Hortense

   Late one night, whilst in bed, Hortense heard
Beauregard returning from his bacchanalian
revels at Via Park V.  Several hours passed but
he still had not made his grand and noisy
appearance in the bedroom.  Anxiously, she
crept downstairs and found him sitting at the
kitchen table.  “Beau,” she said, “What in
heaven’s name are you doing?”
    “Ah, Horty - my pearl of peerless pulchri-
tude,” he replied, “I am trying to do this
blooming jigsaw of a hen.”
    “Oh for heaven’s sake,” said Horty, “Put the
cornflakes back in the box and come to bed!”

Notes from La Casita
On the first Wednesday in June, an open meeting was held
so that people could meet Carolina, our replacement teach-
er for the Spanish classes.  She explained her methods of
teaching at great length and lots of us signed up for her
classes, one of them started on the day after the meeting!
There are three groups each at a slightly different level,
taking place on Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays.  It
is early days yet, but students that I have spoken to are very
pleased with Carolina’s way of teaching.
Starting next week, on Wednesday afternoons, Janet Jor-
dan is running Craft Workshops for children aged 10 and
over.  It is good to see the younger generation being catered
for.
For times and contacts for all events taking place in La
Casita, keep an eye on the notices placed on the notice-
boards in Dream Hills.  (Marjory & Richard)

CUSTOM BUILT & GOLF CLUB REPAIR
Drivers, Fairway Woods, Hybrids, Irons & Putters

Made to measure

Swing Speed Analysis
Club Frequency Matching

Shaft Spine Alignment
Swing Weighting

Loft & Tie Alignment
Shaft Performance Indexing

Re-Shafting
Re-Gripping

Tel: Michael 697 965 264 - Professional Golf Clubmaker.
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THE PHOENIX
Cafe Bar

Via Park V
WIDE RANGE OF BEERS

WINES &  SPIRITS
GOOD FOOD SERVED 10 am - 6 pm

ENTERTAINMENT MOST EVENINGS
TEXAS HOLD ‘EM THURSDAYS

Tel: 667 592 477

Security Issues
Now that Summer has arrived, there is  an increased incidence of robberies and muggings.  The villains are
aware that with people walking to and from bars and restaurants, that the handbags in particular, are bound to
contain cash, credit cards, passports, keys etc.  It is an excellent idea to photocopy your passports, driving
license, credit cards, etc and keep them in a safe and secure place - not a handbag!  There are a number of
handbag snatches on the main road through Dream Hills every Summer.

The Dream Hills Neighbourhood Watch Group is the largest on the Orihuela Costa and have issued the
following communication.

NHW warning to residents and Holiday makers in Dream Hills

Most residents are aware of petty crime in the area, but  holiday-makers should be made aware of security
measures which need to be taken when leaving the property or retiring for the night;

DO ensure that doors and windows are securely closed and locked, and that shutters are security pulled down.
When using the bedroom or roof terraces, ensure that doors and windows downstairs are secure.

DON’T leave handbags, keys, purses, wallets, mobile phones or any other valuables downstairs or visible
through windows in any room.  Would-be thieves are always looking for opportunities to take your valuables
and are easily able to “fish” bags and keys through windows and grills with makeshift fishing rods.  If they
manage to take your car keys, your car will go too!

LADIES, PLEASE DON’T CARRY HANDBAGS when you are out.  Thieves are always on the lookout for
bags left on the backs of chairs or under tables in bars and restaurants, and bag-snatching (particularly by the
public telephones) is a common occurrence.  Also, thieves drive slowly down roads and snatch bags as they
pass.  DON’T give them the chance to take yours, and perhaps injure you in the process.

DON’T  park your car in isolated locations, especially if alone or after dark. Park in well lit streets and be
particularly vigilant when leaving bars and restaurants.

We do not want to alarm anyone but we would rather make sure that people are aware of the problems and
try to ensure that people have a safe, enjoyable holiday without experiencing the trauma of robbery or injury.

Many muggings occur in driveways as people are getting in or out of their car. A stranger approaches with
say a map or a letter - requesting assistance or instructions - and will then quickly grab the handbag and join
their accomplice in a vehicle nearby.

     The NHW need more street coordinators and other
volunteers so do please step forward and do your bit!
A special thanks to Denise and Gerald for their sterling work
in the local group during the past few years.  They are
returning to the UK and will be sadly missed.

If you are ever robbed in Spain, you will need to complete
and lodge a “denuncia” to report the matter to the police and
to obtain a reference number for your insurance claim.  The
Playa Flamenca Guardia Civil/Police office is now open for
denuncias.
Hours Monday to Friday 9 am until 3 pm  and
Saturday to Sunday 9 am until 2 pm.
The official NHW web-site is full of helpful information and
can be found at www.nhwinspain.com
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SPANISH WHITE WINES
     Now that Summer has arrived, many  will drifting from their normal tipple of vino tinto for something more
refreshing and cooling such as chilled beer, sangria, wine or cider.  Spanish white wines have never had a good
press.  The dominance of French, German and Italian white wines has, in many peoples minds, relegated
Spanish whites to a non runner status.   This has not been helped by a major lack of marketing, nationally and
globally, of what are some wonderfully rewarding white wines.  OK!  I know what you are going to say -
Emparado!!
     The ubiquitous Emparado is seen on the shelves of every British and Irish bar.  You pop into the
supermarkets and there will be pallets of it, stacked high and cheap - about €1.40 per bottle.  And, they sell
like hot-cakes!  But make no mistake, Emparado is the “spam” of Spanish white wine, produced solely  for
the anglosajón. All it lacks is an “R Whites” label.  You will never ever see a Spaniard drinking it  - unless
of course he or she has a severe personality disorder!  Take a sample of it in a container to your Vet and he
will advise you later that “your horse has got diabetes”!  For just a few euros , one can have a truly memorable
quality white wine and one which you will not have to hide from the neighbours!
     The four most exciting white wine regions in Spain are Rueda, Rias Baixas, Penedés and Priorat.  In this
issue we will take a look at the Rueda DO (Denominacion de Origen).
     Northwest of Madrid and southwest of the famous Ribera del Duero red wine region, lies the hugely
successful wine region of Rueda.  This area has produced wines since the 11th century, which were largely
Sherry type oxidised wines.  The area was practically destroyed by the Moors, but slowly over the centuries
the wine producing areas were gradually restored and it’s wines became a favourite of the various Royals.
The real change came in 1971, when the famed Rioja winery, Marques de Riscal, arrived in Rueda with new
technology and new ideas.  Using the indigenous Verdejo grape they produced new fresh and fruity white
wines as opposed to the unfashionable sherry type wines.  They also introduced the Sauvignon Blanc grape
which blends wonderfully with the Verdejo.  Top Rueda wineries include Marquis de Riscal, Castilla La
Viego, Yllera and Aura.
     One can normally find the Rueda wines in Supercor and in the Mas-y-Mas at Punta Prima.  I particularly
like the Mas-y-Mas at Punta Prima.  It carries a wide selection of international and Spanish wines and the
prices are very reasonable with the Rueda wines starting at around €3.20 a bottle.  The following are three of
my favourites - Tierra Buena 2005 from the Grupo Yllera, which is a blend of Sauvignon-Blanc, Verdejo and
Viura grapes - Herederos del Marques de Riscal 2005 using the Verdejo grape in what is a five star wine, and
finally my favourite - BLUME 2006, again using the Verdejo grape in what is a “quaffable” fresh and fruity
wine, which retails at around €3.45 a bottle.  Most Rueda whites are a robust 13% alcohol by volume.
     If you find wine labels confusing follow this simple guideline.  The front label will normally show the
Denominación de Origen (accredited area) - Rueda - and will also include the name of the winery - say
BLUME or Yllera etc.  The type of grape used i.e. Verdejo or Viura will often appear on the back label but
sometimes on the front as well.  Happy tippling!

All Bar Sue
Tapas and Wines

Via Park V

Fully air conditioned
No smoking

Drink, dine and snack
A wide range of traditional tapas

And Menu del Dia available

Quiz Sundays
5 + 3’s Dominoes Thursdays

Open 1pm - late
Tel 669 666 647

Dirty Habits! (slightly risque)

Twelve monks were about to be ordained. The final test was for
them to line up nude, in a garden, while a beautiful lady danced
before them. Each monk had a small bell attached to his privates,
and they were told that anyone whose bell rang would not be
ordained because he had not reached the required state of purity.
The lady danced before the first monk candidate, with no reaction.
She proceeded down the line with the same response, until she got
to the final monk. As she danced, his bell rang loudly and soon  fell
off and clattered to the ground. Embarrassed, he bent down to pick
up the bell, and all the other bells went off!



DISCLAIMER
Please note that any information provided is of a general interest nature.  You are advised to contact a professional for advice   specific to your
circumstances, in relation to legal, financial,  health or any other  matters.   The Dream Scene, its editor or any of its contributors, do not accept
responsibility for any claims by advertisers, purchasers or anybody - and remember the old adage - “If something looks too good to be true - it
generally is!”  No part of this publication may be used or reproduced without the written consent of the editor - so there!

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS AND THE WEB SITES AT
www.dreamhills.co.uk/   &
www.heddon.co.uk/forum/

www.messageboard.dreamhills2.com/
You can support us by receiving The Dream Scene by e-mail or direct to your post box.

Instructions on how can be viewed at www.dreamhills.co.uk/  or by contacting Mick on 966 798 847.
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USEFUL NUMBERS

EMERGENCY NUMBER     112
  Age Concern                                966786887
  Airport – El Altet                         966919000
  Airport – San Javier                     968172000
  Aquagest (Water)                         965702169
  Ayuntamiento                              966761250
  Guardia Civil                               965710113
  Health Clinic – Cabo Roig          965322966
  Help Association - emergency    965704282
  Help Association - enquiries       965704282
  Hospital – San Jaime (Private)    966921313
  Hospital – Torrevieja                  965721200
  Hospital – Veja Baja                   966776166
  Iberdrola (Electricity)                 965710248
  Policia Local                               966760000
  President DH 1 - Stefan              966798482
  RENFE Railways Alicante         965262731
  SUMA – Tax Office                   966761169
  Tanatorio                                    966762249
  Taxi                                            966761088
  British Consulate                        965216022
  French Consulate                        965228249
  German Consulate                      965928852
  Irish Consulate                            914364093
  Netherlands Consulate                965217060
  Norwegian Consulate                 965218300
  Swedish Consulate                     965218123
  Orihuela Costa NHW
  Coordinator - Chris Poole          966761379

Emergency Chemist – 24 hour – 365 days
  J. Manuel Ramos Vidal, Ramon Gallud 196
  Torrevieja.    Tel: 966706880

Dream Hills Committee
 The Vice-Presidents who form the new Committee for
the following year of duty will be responsible for the
fol lowing houses:
No.6 Mrs. SILVIA Mc. LEAVY is responsible for 6 to 75.
No.229 Mr. JOHN HALTON is responsible for 110 to 229.
No.93 Mr. MAHMOUD AL–KADI is responsible for 76
al 109 and for 230 to 320.
No.477 Mrs. HELENE ROBERTS AND No.479 Mrs.
IRENE KOWALSKI are responsible for 321 to 518.
No.65 Mrs. DIANE CLAY is responsible for the owners
519 to 588.
No.615 Mrs. TONI O`REILLY is responsible for the new
phase.
No.833 Mr. PETER HEMMING AND No.859 Mr.
CHRIS Mc. NARY are responsible for 813 to 886 and the
houses 1,2,3,4,5.

Apologies to Mr. Kenneth Figg for erroneously listing
him on the committee in last month’s issue.

WANTED
Wine-rack, to take approx. 24 bottles.

Telephone:966 799 306

TRANSPORT SERVICES
Costa Blanca

8 Passenger Mini Bus
Fully Air Conditioned

Available 7 days a week

Airport Services, Local and Tourist Trips
Hen & Stag Nights, Benidorm, Markets

Tel: PETER 617 096 374
www.costa-leisure.com

Golf:  Congratulations to Gordon McCadden of Dream
Hills on being appointed Golfing Editor to the bi-month-
ly Golfers Link magazine.  It is by far the most informa-
tive “golf mag” on the Costa.  Also excellent is their
web-site at www.golfers-link.com


